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COMMENCEMENT CEREMONY 

If you have any questions of this news letter, please contact the office(058-293-2987). 

April 10(Fri) The entrance ceremony of UGSVS at the university auditorium, Gifu University 
April 24(Fri) The1st board of representatives in Gifu 
May 22(Fri) The 2nd board of representatives in Tokyo 
Jun 10(Wed) Deadline of submission for academic doctoral thesis 

 

Timetable of events 

ACTIVITIES of UGSVS 

   

Retirements 
Prof. IZAIKE, Yoshiaki (Iwate Univ.), Prof. FURUHAMA, Kazuhisa (Iwate Univ.), YASUDA, Jun (Iwate Univ.)
and Prof. WATANABE, Haruo(NIID) retire in March. Their support and research guidance over the year are 
deeply appreciated. 

  NEWS of UGSVS Advisory Committee 

The commencement ceremony of 2015(spring) was held at the university auditorium on March 13, and 
12 doctoral course graduates and 2 doctoral thesis 
program graduates were awarded doctoral degrees. 
At the ceremony, Pres. MORIWAKI emphasized the 
importance of hand by experts for agriculture, 
foundation  of country(UGSAS), and for veterinary 
practice tied to human health(UGSVS) over 
globalized world and encouraged the graduates. For 
graduation, the research guidance by their advisors 
has been deeply appreciated.  

「The Joint Symposium of the 6th Veterinary Research and the 3rd Veterinary Education 
among Universities of Veterinary Medicine in East Asia」 
The Joint Symposium was held on February 2nd and 3rd at National Taiwan University(NTU). 
Participating universities for this year were Seoul National University, NTU, Vietnam National University 
of Agriculture, UGSVS Yamaguchi Univ., Tokyo Univ. and us. From UGSVS, 8 faculty members and 9 

graduate students participated. Students gave 
oral presentations and participants deepened 
international exchange. Over 100 participants 
from 4 countries attended at the Joint 
Symposium, and it was very active. UGSVS 
reinforces international exchange and asks more 
students to participate.  

 

“Importance of research ethics education” 
This year, importance of research ethics 
education is familiarized several times. For 
next year, research ethics education is 
required to apply for scientific research fund. 
Therefore, UGSVS also makes the education 
obligatory from the next fiscal year. In order to 
do this, we need   the support by member 
universities. 

“Implementing progress report for research 
at each university” 

According to Progress situation, we ask students to 
make a presentation at Special lecture at 1st grade, 
Advanced Laboratory Experiments by secondary 
assistant advisor at 2nd grade and Midterm Debrief 
Session at 3rd grade. Some of member universities 
have already set up opportunity for students to report 
their research, and we ask all universities to set up 
this opportunity, “progress report” by oral or poster 
presentation from coming fiscal year. Please help us 
improve students’ research. 


